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21ST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Sunday, August 23, 2020

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT:
Wednesdays from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. in St. Benedict Church
BAPTISMS:   Families desiring baptism for their child must be
registered in the parish. Parents must attend a preparation class.
BULLETIN DEADLINE:   Articles must be submitted in writing
by noon on Wednesdays and are subject to approval by the
pastor. Space is limited, so we reserve the right to edit.

FACEBOOK PAGE:  Live-Streamed Mass every day.
“Christ Our Light Parish, Guernsey County, OH.”

HOSPITAL VISITATION:  Please call immediately if you or a
loved one is in the hospital.
MINISTRY TO THOSE IN NURSING HOMES, HOSPITALS,
AND THE HOMEBOUND:  If you or a loved one wishes to
receive the Eucharist or have regular pastoral visits, please call
the parish office.
RECONCILIATION:
St. Benedict Church - Saturdays at 4:00 p.m.
Sts. Peter and Paul Oratory - Sundays at 11:45 a.m.
And by Appointment
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:  Parish School of Religion (PSR)
classes for children in grades K through 8 are held Sunday
mornings from September to May.
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA):
Adult preparation for Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation. Call
Fr. Hrezo or Pat Farley for information.
SCHEDULING MASS INTENTIONS:  Anyone wishing to
schedule Masses on special days, especially weekends, should
do so at least 6 months in advance.
WEDDINGS:  Arrangements must be made six months in
advance.
WELCOME TO OUR PARISH:   Registration forms can be
found at the church, oratory and parish office.

“I will give you the keys to the kingdom of heaven.
Whatever you bind on earth shall be bound in

heaven; and whatever you loose on earth
shall be loosed in heaven.”    Matthew 16:19

Christ Our Light Parish
Saint Benedict Catholic Church, corner of North 7th Street & Gomber Avenue, Cambridge OH
Sts. Peter and Paul Oratory, 136 East High Avenue, Lore City OH
Mailing:  Christ Our Light Parish Offices, 701 Gomber Avenue, Cambridge, Ohio 43725
Phone:  (740) 432-7609     Fax:  (740) 439-0800     Email:  col_office@catholicweb.com
Website: www.christourlightparish.com



Saturday, August 22 5:00pm SB † Mike Zeleznik (Birthday) by Family

Sunday, August 23  (21st Sunday in Ordinary Time)
8:00am SB Intentions of Madalyne Ludovici (Birthday) by Mother
10:30am SB † William Schlacks by Family
12:15pm SSPP People of Christ Our Light Parish

Monday, August 24 8:35am SB † Mark Larrison by the Lyons Family

Tuesday, August 25 8:35am SB Thanksgiving for Blessings Received by Irene Mailot

Wednesday, August 26 8:35am SB † Carl Bodner by Fr. Hrezo

Thursday, August 27 8:35am SB Intentions of Deacon Jeremiah Hahn by Friends

Friday, August 28 8:35am SB † Bob Barlock by Cousins, Catherine Gombeda, Charlene, Francis Jr.
and Christopher

Saturday, August 29 8:35am SB † Richard Quinn by Fr. Hrezo
5:00pm SB † James George by Betty George and Family

Sunday, August 30  (22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time)
8:00am SB † Margaret Bride (Anniversary) by Annie Bride
10:30am SB † Agnes Lehotay by Gloria and Ted Venet
12:15pm SSPP People of Christ Our Light Parish

JUST A REMINDER:  Please wear a face mask at Mass and when in
the church buildings. Let’s protect each other!

Pro-Life Committee Meeting
Sunday, August 30, at 2:30 p.m. in the Marian Room
We’ll make plans for promoting pro-life candidates/
policies in the next election. Feel free to join us in this
ministry. Questions? Contact Joyce at 740-584-3780.

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Lectors Alycia Oswald Joe Miller Jacob Padden Greg Mitts
Ushers Donald Poole Craig Stickelmeyer Alan Bay Eugene Duke
Cantors Audrey Kuklica Helen Huth Choir

Saturday (SB)
5:00 p.m.

Sunday (SSPP)
12:15 p.m.

Sunday (SB)
10:30 a.m.

Sunday (SB)
8:00 a.m.

Ministers of the Altar for Saturday & Sunday, August 29-30, 2020

Blood Pressure Screenings
Sunday, August 30, 2020
1:15 p.m. in the SSPP Rectory
Face masks are required and proper
precautions and cleaning of equipment
between persons will be followed.

Mass Intentions for the Week of August 23, 2020

Are You Interested in Joining
the Catholic Church?
Do you feel that you are called to
explore the Catholic Faith? Have you
been Baptized Catholic but have not

celebrated the sacraments of Confirmation or First
Eucharist? RCIA is a process of prayer, discernment,
learning and community. If you have questions about the
Catholic Faith, this is the starting place. For more infor-
mation, please contact Pat Farley or Fr. Paul Hrezo at
740-432-7609 (Pat can also be reached in the evenings at
740-439-2255). The journey of faith is always a journey
of community _ come walk the road with us!



Sunday, August 23
After Masses ....... Scrip Sales (Marian Room)
11:45am ................ Confession (SSPP)
Monday, August 24
9:00am .................. Rosary
9:30am-3:00pm..... School Meeting (SB social hall)
Tuesday, August 25
9:00am .................. Rosary
9:30am-3:00pm..... School Meeting (SB social hall)
4:00pm .................. School Finance Council (SB
............................. social hall)

Wednesday, August 26
9:00am .................. Rosary
9:00am-9:00pm..... Eucharistic Adoration (SB
............................. Church)

9:30-11:30am ........ School Meeting (SB social hall)
4:30pm .................. Evening Prayer and Benediction
6:00pm .................. Holy Hour of Prayer (SSPP)
Thursday, August 27
9:00am .................. Rosary
Friday, August 28
9:00am .................. Rosry
10:00am-Noon ...... Scrip Sales (school office)
Saturday, August 29
9:00am .................. Rosary
4:00pm .................. Confession (SB)
Sunday, August 30
After Masses ....... Scrip Sales (Marian Room)
11:45am ................ Confession (SSPP)
1:15pm .................. Blood Pressure Screenings
............................. (SSPP Rectory)

Table of Plenty
Suggested food donations for

August are soups, pasta and
ready to eat meals. Please
place your donations in the
marked box in the Marian Room
of St. Benedict Church.

In addition to the packaged food generously
donated by members of our parish, Grace Food
Pantry will be happy to accept any produce that we
want to share from our gardens, even if a small
amount.

Different, however, from the packaged food, the
fresh fruit and vegetables need to be taken
directly to the pantry at Christ Lutheran Church
on the corner of Steubenville and 11th/Clark Street.
Someone will be there to receive donations Monday
throuth Friday from 9 a.m. to Noon in the church
basement and shared with those who come for the
daily lunch.

Access to the Pantry is from Steubenville Avenue via
the church driveway across
the street from the Orme’s
parking lot. This is one
way that we can “do
something” to help our
neighbors in need during
the Covid crisis.

Congratulations to Jace Kevin and Emmalynn
Rene Siringer, children of Michael and Brittney Siringer,
who were received into the Church through the Sacrament
of Baptism last weekend. May the new life of Jesus, which
Jace & Emmalynn have received, grow forth and flower,
helped by our prayers and examples.

Basilica and National Shrine of Our
Lady of Consolation, Carey Ohio

Annual Novena Cancelled
Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, our
annual Assumption Novena for 2020 has
been cancelled. This decision was made for the safety
and concern of all our parishioners and pilgrims. However,
we will be posting videos for you to pray the Novena
virtually at your convenience, in several languages, on the
Shrine’s Website – olcshrine.com or YouTube channel:
OLC Shrine beginning on August 6.

Offertory for August 15-16, 2020

Adults .......................................................... $8,483.00
Children ............................................................... 7.00
Miscellaneous ................................................... 54.00
Assumption ..................................................... 434.00

Weekly Budget Amount Needed.........$9,000.00



We ask your prayers for all
men and women serving in
our armed forces and those
who put themselves in
harm’s way to protect and
serve others.
Steven Barrows, Makenzi Carna,
Becky Chesar, Phillip Cram, Carl
Duch, Scott Fearn, Luke High, Travis Jackson, Jeremy
Jones, Stephen J. Kraizel IV, Michael Kuhns, Joshua
Lucas, Ryan McGough, Jeff McKnight, William Miller,
J.C. Minarchek, Josh Norris, Anthony Stevens, Jesse
Walters, Sean Weir, Steven Whaley, Zach Williams, Zac
Wilson, Ethan Wray

Beth Anderson, Megan Archer, Judy Beaver, Larry Beck,
Dorothy Bednarski, Joe Bennor, Whitney Benson,
Marcella Beros, Bill Bodner, Steve Bodner, Frank Booth,
Brinley Boyd, Imelda Bruney, David Callihan, Rosie
Campbell, Diane Carkin, Melanie Carna, Jeff Carpenter,
Patti Cartner, Milt Cerny, Chesler Family, Monica
Chicwak, Yung Chuang, Karen Chumney, Lee Cline,
Mike Cowgill, Anita Cox, Jennifer Cox, Linda Delik, Peggy
Ditto, Angie Doerfler, Carl James Duch, Michael Duke,
Patty Eibel, Liam Elliott, Mary Evans, Betty Fannin, Jen
Fannin, William “Buzzy” Ferguson, Marsha Finley, Greg
Gibson, Pat Graven, Louise Hack & Family, Steve Hall,
Dave Hanes, Stephen Hannum, Mark Hayes, Mary Ann
Haynes, Jane Hemlar, Violes Henry, Lorriane Hesson,
Dolly Hitzel, Sally & Ted Hoey, Sally & Payton Hubal,
Bob Huffman, Laverne Ingles, David, and Paul Iten,
Rachel Jirles, Josh Jones, Diane Krall, William Kyser Jr.,
Dorothy Lackney, Amara Larrison, Mike Long, Andrea
May, Lisa McGregor, Joyce McPeak, Keagan Meek,
Angela Merva, Hayley Morris, Jimmy Oliver, Mary Ann
Pachuta, Christine Palmer, John Palmer, Dick & Frances
Pavlov, Lynda Pawlowski, Carole Pekari, B.J. Petrasko,
Sally Pfalzgraf, Ben Pickenpaugh, Richard Riesbeck,
Don Ross, Emma Ross, Connie Rummell, Mary Schmid,
Jett Schmitt, Terri Scott, Rosemary Sebek, Irene Sekel,
Steve Shedlock Jr., Pat Siegwarth, Carys Singler, Mallory
Smith, Mike Smith, William Smith, Ramona Springer, John
Sprouse, Loretta Stahovec, Louie Stahovec, Mark
Stahovec, Mary Stoner, Stephen Storch, Ken Stump,
Loran Stutz, Chris Seward, Steve & Ethel Stasny, Don
Thatcher, Margaret Urdak, JoMarie Wasik, James
Weidlich, Matthew Wentzel, Bill and Cathy Whitmire,
Diana Whitmire, Don and Grace Whitmore, Jodie Williams,
Andrea Yakubik, Helen Yakubik, William “Bill” Yoho

Please pray for all God’s
children who are ill,
homebound or in nursing

homes, and those who care
for them.

With faith and hope in the Risen Lord, we
pray for the eternal peace and happiness of:

Sister Miriam Dosch
Bob Barlock

(Brother of Tom Miller
and Donna Callahan)

Doris Reeves
Alice Stropki

Ed Stewart
(Son of Sara Smith)

August 23 ...................Rev. Nathan Malavolti, TOR
August 24 ................... Rev. Donald Calloway, MIC
August 25 ..................................Rev. David Cornett
August 26 ......................... Rev. Ludwig Oppl, ORC
August 27 ..................... Rev. Joseph Lehman, TOR
August 28 ..................................Rev. Richard Tuttle
August 29 ............................... Rev. Thomas Nelson
August 30 ............................... Rev. David Huffman

PRAY FOR OUR PRIESTS



The Parish School Religion (PSR) will begin classes
Sunday, September 20.  Classes will be held in
several rooms in the St. Benedict Church building
this year. The rooms will be sanitized each week
after class.

Parents of students who do not attend St. Benedict
School are encouraged to enroll their children in
PSR grades K - 6 .

Children in the 2nd grade will prepare for First
Reconciliation and First Communion in the Sacra-
mental Prep class. Students in the 5th and 6th
grades will prepare to receive the Sacrament of
Confirmation.

It is vital to the future of our Faith to train our
children in the traditions of our Catholic heritage and
to grow in knowledge of God’s action in our lives.

Registration forms can be found in the Marian
Room of St. Benedict Church and the back of Sts.
Peter and Paul Oratory.

PARISH SCHOOL
OF RELIGION

Grades K thru 6

Begins Sunday,
September 20, 2020

9:15-10:15 a.m.  (after 8:00 Mass)
This past Wednesday, Kindergarten teacher Mrs.

Kelli Bruns held screening for our nine new Kindergarten
Leps. How wonderful it was to have children back in the
building – if only for 30-minute intervals!

To comply with all state and local mandates we
have had to make many changes to our school day.
Unfortunately, we found it necessary to opt out of the
Federal School Lunch Program for the 2020-2021 school
year. Some of the requirements and recommendations do
not make it financially feasible. St. B will still offer a light
breakfast, but students will need a packed lunch each
day. We are planning to have a few “special” lunches
each month, where students can buy pizza or lunch from
other local establishments.

On Monday, our school year begins with the
official return of our faculty and staff – though they have
all been working these past few weeks preparing for the
arrival of students. Please keep our students and staff in
your prayers, that everyone stays safe and in-person
classes can continue all year.

Have a blessed week.
In His Name, Sue Sanders

The Chalkboard
St. Benedict School

Faithfully Educating God’s
Children Since 1911

For this week’s Caracol Corner, I’d like to highlight
two things: the positive realities from which we can
benefit, and the water and sanitation needs that they
are striving to remedy.

Caracol, Haiti, is beautifully situated on the northern
coast of Haiti. However, like the Rime of the Ancient
Mariner, this saying is unfortunately true “water, water
everywhere, but not a drop to drink!” More water
than ever is needed because of increased washing and
sanitation in light of the current coronavirus response.
Among the projects St. Elisabeth Parish is working on
for the sake of their school, parish and broader
community is, according to Mr. Jean Mirvil, developing
“a well [for the school that] at the same time we could

modernize the water installation to reach its public
bathroom area. With Covid, more water will be utilized
and must be available in a more expeditious manner.”

While funding is needed for this project, both Mr.
Mirvil and Fr. Pierre Piquon, Pastor of St. Elisabeth
Parish, would like to emphasize the positive qualities of
their community. [The realities of life in St. Elisabeth
Parish continue] “to showcase elements that are still
associated with Haiti: The diversity within its people,
the culture, history and a type of people that is too
resilient to let the vicissitudes of life overcome its
determination to ascend to a better life…In a nutshell,
there is a joie de vivre that does not reflect in the
profile” [of need with negative statistics].

The Caracol Corner



READINGS FOR THE 22ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Sunday, August 30, 2020

Whoever wishes to come after me must deny himself
and take up his cross and follow me. Jesus reminds
us that the call to discipleship is not always easy. Yet
Jesus assures us that the glory of the Father awaits
us at the end of our journey.
As pilgrims, let us join our
voices in prayer as we seek
the Lord’s mercy and pardon.

Our readings focus on the cost
of obedience to the will of God.

Jeremiah is constantly ridiculed
and persecuted for being the
bearer of God’s word to the
people. His messages, and he,
are rejected, yet he remains
faithful.

In our Gospel, Jesus warns his disciples that he himself will
suffer and even be killed for being faithful to God’s
message. The focus then shifts to the disciples; those who
want to follow Jesus must accept the same cross, the

willingness to be faithful, even if it means giving their lives.
What Jeremiah experienced and Jesus died for, the
disciples must accept __ the world is fundamentally
opposed to the message of God.

Jeremiah 20:7-9
The Word of the Lord is
burning in my heart.
How do I respond to the “word
of God” when it goes against
something the world says?

Romans 12:1-2
Do not conform to this age.
What have I compromised of
my faith in order to get ahead?

Matthew 16:21-27
Whoever wishes to save his life will lose it, but
whoever loses his life for my sake will find it.
What do I value so much that I might resist if God asks me
to Surrender it to Him?

Does Jesus mean it literally when he says,
“Whoever wishes to come after me must deny himself,
take up his cross, and follow me”? When we read this we
tend to hear, “if you want to go to Heaven, you will have
to suffer many different kinds of pain.” But why did Jesus
also spend so much time healing all forms of illness? Are
we to suffer and offer up suffering, or are we to focus on
healing and being freed from suffering?

I know I find myself wishing that Jesus had said,
“Because I will take up my cross, you won’t have to
take up your cross. I will suffer in every way so that
you won’t have to suffer in any way.” Isn’t that what
he meant to say? Since he spent so much time healing
all forms of illness, doesn’t he want us to be free from
all kinds of suffering? Why, then, did he give us this
commandment about taking up our own cross?

Key to grasping Jesus’ command to take up our cross are
the two bookends of that whole sentence: “denying our-
selves” and “following him.” And, another distinction is
made between general suffering and suffering in the
service of God. Jesus wants to heal us from general
suffering, especially from the reality of spiritual affliction.

He continually invites us into deeper healing and spiritual
freedom. And, often we don’t actually seek and ask for
(or believe in!) the healing that Jesus wants us to know.

Suffering in the service of God, however, is a different
aspect of suffering and is something that Jesus says is an
expected part of being his disciples.

Suffering in the service of God has at least two dimensions.
There is a personal, interior dimension of it. This is
connected with “denying ourselves.” Denying ourselves
means not pretending that we are the masters of our
ultimate destiny. We are to deny ourselves from thinking,
feeling and behaving as if we were God. We acknowledge
God as God and deny ourselves as God, just as we are to
deny other things and beings that we could put in place of
God.

The second dimension of suffering in the service of God is
the external dimension, connected with “following Jesus.”
When we then take up the cross of being a disciple of
Jesus, we are to follow Jesus wherever that cross leads
us. We see in our own day and time many Christians
throughout the world suffering for being Christian. That,



Pastor’s Letter

again, is to be expected. But, where did Jesus’ cross
ultimately lead Him? As Easter people we can
acknowledge that the cross led to the resurrection! The
courage of persecuted Christians throughout the world
today, throughout history and also our own courage in the
face of threats to religious freedom in our country, for
example, are meant to be emboldened by the promise that
in losing our lives for Jesus’ sake we would ultimately
discover that the cross leads to Heaven!

And, if we’re honest with ourselves, it is often in denying
ourselves that we can experience longer term and more
complete healing from the full range of suffering that
often results from sin and spiritual affliction. As we follow
the Lord and actually turn to the Lord in the face of
temptations, we can experience His assistance and healing
more completely as well.

St. Paul described his experience of living out this Gospel
commandment in his letter to the Galatians. He said, “I
have been crucified with Christ,” meaning that the
experience of taking up his cross was not something he
did on his own to prove his worthiness to God. Instead, it
meant experiencing Jesus helping him. In fact, he went on
to say, “yet I live, no longer I, but Christ lives in me;
insofar as now I live in the flesh, I live by faith in the Son
of God who has loved me and has given himself up for
me” (Gal. 2:19b-20).

May we be ready to embrace opportunities to deny our-
selves, to take up our crosses with Jesus, and to follow
Him through persecutions into the deeper joy, healing and
Easter freedom where He wants to lead us.

I have been encouraged this week to see that the
statewide coronavirus numbers associated with
hospitalizations has declined over these past 10 days
so that the total numbers in hospitals with COVID-19
is under 900, in ICUs is under 300 and needing
ventilators is under 200. Here in Guernsey County,
too, it looks like the number of active cases has
declined to under 15 as well.

I know that there are many contributing factors for
this improvement. As difficult as it has been for many
people, I’m sure that the mask mandate has been
among the most effective for this largely airborne
virus.

So, I’d like to emphasize that until we formally have
no more new cases here in Guernsey County and
have this mask mandate lifted to please continue
wearing a mask when attending Mass or other prayer
services in our churches. We have additional masks
on hand if you forget a mask at home or leave it in
the car. We want to continue to keep our “common
breathing space” as clean as possible.

My favorite new tool is the electro-static sprayer that
recently arrived. It has helped to greatly reduce the
time spent on sanitizing both the surfaces and the air
in our buildings. And, the buildings and maintenance
staff for the Diocese of Steubenville is producing a
solution for those sprayers and is making it available

for all of the parishes and schools of our Diocese at an
extremely affordable rate. This will help us especially
both with keeping our St. Benedict School classrooms
and common spaces well-sanitized and with improving
the effect of all of this cleaning on the wood surfaces
of our pews.

Additionally, we are continuing to have an increase in
attendance at our Sunday Masses, especially at our
10:30 a.m. Mass.

If you are uncomfortable with gatherings of people in
closer proximity like that, and if we get close to
capacity, please feel free to a) leave and attend Mass
at another time or b) simply only attend a daily Mass
during the week where we usually have between 20-
30 people in attendance (compared to the 60 – 110
people at the Sunday Masses).

Likewise, please do not be offended if we post signs
on the door indicating that we have reached our
capacity and that we cannot have additional people in
the building. Hopefully, we are not far away from the
point that we can get back to having more people
closer to each other without the current restrictions.
Thank you for your sacrifices and attentiveness to
cleanliness that are helping us to get to that point.

May the Lord keep us protected and healthy and, as
always, well prepared for the gift of eternal life!!



Bernie Krall
740/432-1010

berniekrall@gmail.com

Chiropractric
Physician

DR. RICK COX

(740) 439-1485

ANTIQUES

637 Wheeling Avenue
Cambridge, Ohio 43725

(740) 432-4369

Register to Win a Free Oil Change
at Dunning Motor Sales!

Name_____________________________________
Phone_____________________________________

Deposit this coupon in the offertory basket at Mass.
Drawings held monthly.

Next drawing will be held Monday, August 31, 2020

Congratulations Ethel Stasny!
(Our July Winner)

ST. BENEDICT SCHOOL
220 N 7th St, Cambridge, Ohio 43725

(740) 432-6751

Catholic Education
for Children

Grades Kindergarten - 8
We now offer Preschool!

 
1251 Cambell Ave, Cambridge OH 43725

Phone:  740-432-2870    Fax:  740-439-4400

www.cambridgeusedcars.net

AIRPORT SERVICE AVAILABLE

Please cut off and place in the offertory basket at Mass or mail to the parish office.
New parishioners are welcome and should register as soon as possible. Registration forms can be

found in the vestibule of St. Benedict Church and at the back of Sts. Peter and Paul Oratory.

Change of Address                    Moving out of Parish                    New Phone Number

Name:________________________________________________  Email:____________________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________Phone:__________________________

Hospice of Guernsey, Inc.
A special kind of caring!

P.O. Box 1165, Cambridge, Ohio 43725     (740) 432-7440
Also serving Belmont & Noble Counties

New & Used Hot Tubs
See them all on our web site:

www.BuddyBrill.com
email:  buddy@buddybrill.com

1-800-223-1240

Knights of Columbus
Cambridge, Ohio

Rosary & Business Mtg:
2nd Tuesday Each Month ~ 6:30 p.m.
Council Chambers

Frank A. McClure
Counsellor-At-Law

Concentrating in the Field
of Estate Planning, Wills & Trusts

(740) 432-7844

People to People
Counseling Services for Adults,
Children, Families and Individuals

740-432-1800
www.peopletopeopleohio.com

at Seneca Lake Marina * 740.685.0003
The Dockside Restaurant

Open April thru October
Closed Mondays

Coleman’s
Fish Fry

Friday 4-9

ESTABLISHED 1924

One of Ohio’s
Finest Carpet

 Stores

1316 Wheeling Ave., Cambridge
439-5571

Longinie-Gibson
Insurance

122 Southgate Parkway
740-432-5655

Open Arms Pregnancy Center

141  S  11th  St ,  Cambridge, OH
Free Pregnancy Tests / Free Ultrasounds

oapccambridge.org     call 740.439.4568     txt 740.280.6908

      9108 Southgate Road, Cambridge          439-4465
DUNNING MOTOR SALES, INC.

Sunday Dinner Platter - 11am-6pm
Full Buffet on Easter & Mother’s Day - 11am-6pm

55 South 23rd Street
Cambridge

740-432-6899

1731 Southgate Pkwy
Cambridge

740-439-1919

 Sales & Leasing -- New & Used

Frank J. Dosch, CLU, ChFC
Jared A. Dosch, CLU, CFP®

(740) 452-4596

Northwestern Mutual

Tom Apel Piano Service
1207 Portland Avenue
Phone: 432-5502

Piano Tuning,
Repairs, Adjustments

www.JETAutoGroup.com

Phone:  (740) 255-5784

Buddy & Donna

Directors: James M. Law, Milton O. Law,
Jacob Koch, Kris Gibson

120 North 11th St.   (740) 432-5705

Bundy-Law
Funeral Home

ANKER’S APPLIANCES

223 North 1st Street, Cambridge

432-5948

Amana - Bosch - Crosley
 Frigidaire - GE - Speed Queen

Primary Care for all ages.
medicalassociatescare.com                           740.439.3515

Breakfast  ~  Lunch  ~  Dinner
Full Menu ~ BBQ on Site

Woodlawn
Dental Center

Dr. Franklin Maximo
“Serving the Community

for 25 Years”
* Bring this in to receive $25 off dental

treatment!
* New and Current Patients
* Cannot be combined with other offers

740-421-4606

Thorn-Black
Funeral Homes, Inc.

Two Locations to Serve You
Cambridge - Quaker City

439-1365 or 679-2691

Win a Free Oil Change at
Stoner Automotive
10306 Orr St., Byesville

740-685-7870

Name_______________________
Phone_______________________

Deposit this coupon in the
offertory basket at Mass.

Drawings held the 2nd & 4th
Wednesdays of each month!

Congratulations Veronica Norman!


